

## PALMYRA BOARD OF EDUCATION PALMYRA, N.J. 08065

Brian J. McBride Superintendent of Schools Administrative Office 301 Delaware Avenue 856-786-9300 FAX: 856-829-9638 William R. Blatchley Business Administrator/ Board Secretary

January 16, 2015

RE: Temporary Loss of Water in District Schools

Dear Palmyra School Families,

On Friday, January 16, 2015, the Palmyra School District experienced a temporary loss of water pressure at all three of our school facilities as a result of a water main break within the Borough of Palmyra. The loss of water pressure did impact student and staff access to drinking water and restroom facilities for a duration of time. Our maintenance staff and the NJ American Water Company quickly responded to this concern and they were able to restore water pressure to the district at approximately 9:15 AM.

The Interim Executive County Superintendent and the President of the Palmyra Board of Education were notified. Fortunately, academic instruction was not interrupted the school day was able to continue as scheduled.

Please feel free to contact the school district with any further questions about this incident. I wish you a pleasant weekend.

Sincerely,

Brian J. McBride

Superintendent of Schools